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A NOTE FROM THE
HEAD OF SCHOOL

In need of community service hours?  For any hours that have not yet been turned in, please be sure to complete a 
volunteer form with the information needed.  Forms can be found outside the GCA office.  Please note: Purchases 
made by May 1 will be $10 per volunteer hour.  Any volunteer hours purchased after May 1 are $25 per volunteer 
hour.
     

	 It is always surprising to me as we get into May and look back and wonder where the year has gone. 
How can we already be at the end of another school year? It seems as if just a few weeks ago we welcomed 
students into the building and wondered what the year would look like with COVID. Now, the year is coming to 
a close, and it has been a whirlwind of a ride. To say there are “mixed emotions” as this school year comes 
to an end would be an understatement. As we look back we see the things we wish we had time to do and 
take note of the things we want to improve for next year. 
	 Last week, our Spring Concert was a breath of fresh air as many of our families safely gathered to 
enjoy the work that our students have put in during the year.  Yet our year is still far from over and many 
events will occur over the next few weeks that will keep us busy!  A couple of the events that will highlight 
the success of our students include our MS/HS Awards Program on May 18, where we will celebrate the 
hard work our students have put in this year and Senior Graduation on May 21 at 7:00 PM will celebrate the 
culmination of our seniors’ educational efforts. 
	 While our COVID year resulted in the unfortunate cancelation of several school events including 
the GCA Auction for the second year in a row, we are looking forward to hosting the GCA 5K and Kid’s Fun 
Race on May 15 at from 8:30-10:30 AM to celebrate our full school year in GCA while raising awareness 
for GCA in the community.  I invite everyone to join us by walking, running, or coming to cheer on those who 
are participating.  Kids may participate for free, and the cost for those who are in grade 6 and older is $25. 
Check the atheltic page for more information about this event and how you can get involved.  I look forward 
to seeing you there!
	 I am so thankful for all the help and support each of you has provided during this challenging 
year. While the end of this year is in sight, I welcome and encourage you to continue to join us in the many 
opportunities to help at GCA as we finish the year. The commitment to partnering together has been visible 
in many different aspects of our school community, and “I thank my God in all my remembrance of you, 
always in every prayer of mine for you all making my prayer with joy, because of your partnership in the 
gospel from the first day until now” (Phil. 1:3-5).  I am excited to see what the future holds for each of us as 
we finish the year strong and then pursue what God has for us in the year ahead.

Josh Sexton, 
Head of School

Purchase Supply List items:
- Paper towels         
- Baby wipes
- Tissues                    
- Lysol wipes     
- Plastic Ziploc bags (gallon & quart)
- Expo dry erase markers
- Black Sharpies

You may also purchase Wish List items
located on the website under 
Give-Ways to give-Wishlist 

Here are several opportunities for you to earn service hours:
- Lunch duty (email tami.austin@gcagmail.com)             
-  Door greeter (email jayme.diener@gcagmail.com)
- iReach -- April 30 (email pat.diener@gcagmail.com)     
- Elementary Field Day -- May 26  
    (email jayme.diener@gcagmail.com)
- GCA 5K Race (8AM-11AM) -- May 15
    (email esther.thacker@gcagmail.com)
- 5th Street Gym clean up -- Date TBD
    (email nahum.masimer@gcagmail.com) 
- Driving/Chaperoning the Math Club Cedar Point trip -- 
    May 14 (email jennifer.haga@gcagmail.com)  
- Purchase items for your child’s classroom
    (email the teacher for a list of items)



One of our primary responsibilities as parents is to raise our children in a way that will honor God. This requires 
consistently teaching them not to focus on material or worldly success, but to walk in the way the Lord has 
instructed. 

Many Christian parents provide intentional Biblical instruction in their homes and are involved in their local 
churches. They take great care to make sure their children are involved in vibrant children’s and youth 
ministries, but have those parents considered the powerful influence of their children’s school and teachers?
Although the primary responsibility of raising children to follow Christ lies with Dad and Mom at home, whoever 
we place our students under, is an important aspect to consider. Sending our children to Christian school 
becomes an extension of our home and church where the teachers partner with parents in training our children 
to love and serve Jesus.

“Fathers, do not provoke your children to anger, but bring 
them up in the discipline and instruction of the Lord.” 

Ephesians 6:4

Why Christian Education?

The average child spends between more than 15,000 hours in school from the day they 
enter kindergarten until they graduate from high school. This does not include time spent 
outside of class in athletic practices, rehearsals, or other extra-curricular activities.

Children spend 40% of their waking hours in school—ten times more than they do in church. And if they are in 
a school without a Biblical Worldview, that’s 15,000 hours of consistently not learning the importance of God, 
while reinforcing that the answers to life are not found in Him but in human pursuits. If we give our children 
training and instruction that intentionally excludes God’s Word during the most formative period of their lives, 
can we honestly say we have  brought up our children in the instruction “of the Lord?”

At GCA, we raise our students to be Christian scholars who follow Christ with their whole heart. They are 
spending their 15,000 hours being trained and shaped by Christian teachers who are equipping them with the 
tools needed to evaluate their world through the lens of Christian values. Christian education means building 
upon, not challenging or tearing down, the values and beliefs you hold in your own Christ-centered homes.

Students at GCA learn these values not just from chapels and Bible classes, but also from the examples that 
are modeled and taught by faculty, coaches, and staff members in every school activity. Christian education 
seeks to teach children about the world God created and how our faith is woven into each aspect of living. We 
believe that through a proper understanding of God, we can know truth and show His love by serving those 
around us.



Our elementary 
students performed 
a wonderful concert 
this past weekend! 
A special thank you 
to Mrs Mason and 

to all of the families 
who came to 

celebrate with us! 



School Record Breakers
Senior Zac Chetnik broke the GCA school record in the 
high jump as he jumed 5’7” at the Berne Union High 

School meet this season! Congratulations Zac! 

Senior Audrey Swonger set a new GCA record in the 
100m at the Liberty Union High School Meet. Audrey 

beat the 13.7 record originally held by Maria Law with a 
13.5! Congratulations Audrey!

Licking Memorial Health Systems (LMHS) has 
opened their Sports Screening Program for schools 
in Licking County. Advance registration is required 

and is now available at:
 LMHealth.org/SportsScreenings. 

This program is free to all participants! The 
program offers screening for all student athletes 

entering grades 7-12. Nine screening dates are 
available from May 4 to May 27 at two locations: 

the Pataskala Health Campus and Licking Memorial 
Pediatrics. The appointment includes a sports 

physical, heart screening, and baseline concussion 
testing. Social distancing and masks are required 

for appointments. Be sure to get your athlete 
registered soon and take advantage of this great 
program so that your child will be ready to go for 

fall athletics!

Our desire is to see every family member participate as this is vital to the success of this event. Supporters can send a 
donation, send a note of encouragement, or come to support and cheer on participants to show their support of GCA. No 
matter the amount, each donation will help us reach our goal of improving the academic quality our school has to offer!  
	 The cost for the Kids Race is Free. The 5K is $25 for early registration so don’t wait too long to sign up. Visit 
runsignup.com/Race/OH/Granville/GranvilleChristianAcademy5K to register today.
	 This year, we are pushing an initiative to get more Corporate Sponsors. Many of you know of local business 
that would love the opportunity to support our school and advertise their business in the process. We will advertise our 
Sponsors on our Race T-Shirts. For more information about this opportunity, please speak with Mr. Sexton. 
Over the next few weeks will you pray about this fundraiser with us? We will be sending out more information each week 
and continuing to ask for your help in the race. This is a great opportunity to show your support for the school. Our desire 
is to keep our school committed to excellence and the scriptural values we all cherish. 

	 For the past few years, our school has held a very 
important fundraiser in our annual auction. Many parents and 
volunteers have helped to make this school fundraiser a huge 
success every year.  Sadly, due to COVID, this event has been 
canceled for the last two years. This year, we have decided to 
host a new event in place of the auction, not only as a needed 
fundraiser but to celebrate GCA and to raise awareness of 
our school. The GCA 5K and Fun Race will be held on May 15. 
Registration will begin at 8 AM and the awards program will be 
held at 10:30 AM. 
	 The success of this fundraiser is made possible with 
your help. Everyone can participate by asking friends and 
family for their support, while also running in the race.



In Kindergarten, learning the history 
(and future history) in the Bible is our 
favorite class, not because of what we 
do as we learn it, but because the heart 
of a child is so very close to God and 
they love, love, love thinking about their 
friend Jesus!  Using the Bible, the ACSI 
Bible Curriculum, Superbook videos, 
Answers in Genesis, making music, 
crafts, and prayer, we explore what God 
has done and what God will do.  We talk 
about facts, meanings, and what the 
world may say versus what we know 
is Truth!  And we sing--A LOT--which is 
one of our favorite things to do!  We 
have many songs that we love, but one 
of the most fun is about the Armor of 
God. It is not only a super cute song, 
but something we come back to over 
and over when we talk about preparing 
ourselves to face the world.  We work to 
remember the tools God equipped us 
with and to gain an understanding of 
how each helps us! Since Kindergarten 
is when we learn to read, and we learn 
to read so that we can read the Bible, 
we also use the verses we read and the 
songs we learn to remember to hide 
God’s Word in our hearts. Who’s got 
their armor on? We’ve got our armor 
on! Piece by piece we put it on!  	
		             - Mrs. Waterer

First Grade does a combination of  
chapel on Fridays with Pastor Gary, a 
lesson time each Monday with our H.S. 
Bible team, and our own class study of 
various people in the Bible. On Fridays, 
we meet with Kindergarten through 
second grade students in the Fireside 
Room and sing songs and have a Bible 
message delivered by Pastor Gary. This 
lesson is followed up with our H.S. Bible 
leaders on Mondays.  The kids go over 
the lesson; they are asked questions, 
play games, watch a short video about 
the lesson, and then are challenged to 
memorize a new Bible verse each week. 
In class, we will sometimes continue 
with the same lesson and sometimes 
we will learn about another event in 
the Bible. We often have a Bible craft 
to go along with our lessons. The kids 
work on their memorization skills, and  
their  favorite thing to do is to watch the 
SuperBook series that goes along with 
our lessons!	
                                          - Mrs. Lowery

have a weekly memory verse that 
aligns with our lessons. In my opinion, 
memory verses have lifelong effects. 
Students can hide those words in their 
heart for when they need them and will 
know where to turn when they need 
help. 			                     
                                              - Mrs. Stoolfire 

The Third Grade students are about 
to set sail and follow Paul on his 
missionary journeys.  We will map out 
Paul’s visits to Ephesus, Assos, Troas, 
Berea, Philippi, and more.  We will learn 
about perseverance, determination, 
and following God’s call. The Third 
Grade Bible curriculum begins with 
learning more about Jesus and His 
ministry.  We study His walk with the 
disciples. We study the Beatitudes 
and “I AM” statements.  We read the 
parables Jesus taught, and discuss the 
deeper spiritual meanings. We end our 
year studying Paul, and the growth of 
the early church. We discuss our role as 
believers and disciples.			 
                                          - Mrs. RosinskiOne of the most exciting differences 

between my time at GCA and in public 
school is the opportunity to relate 
all things to Biblical truths. Bible is 
absolutely a “class” for Second Grade 
daily, and I am able to base our class 
rules and expectations, conflict res-
olution, and how we “do life” on 
Scripture. Our Bible curriculum first 
semester rests very heavily in the 
Old Testament following the Isrealite 
people in sequential order from 
Abraham to Moses then on to Joshua. 
We look fairly thoroughly at each of 
these leaders and the struggles they 
faced, but what I enjoy most about 
this curriculum is the relation of the 
Scriptures to how the kids can use 
them today. Between Christmas and 
Easter, we look at the miracles Jesus 
performed while on Earth. Student’s



Congratulations to our new 
Accelerated Reading 

100 Point Club Inductees!

Teaching Bible to Fourth Grade  and Fifth Grade is the highlight 
of my day!!  What a blessing to have the opportunity to help 
them draw closer to our Savior!! They are now at an age where 
we can dig a little deeper into some things and talk about how 
we can apply God’s Word to our everyday lives.  It is so awesome 
to help them see that God’s Word is not just for “older people,” 
but God walks along them, too, each and every day. We talk 
about some passages in the Bible that they are already familiar 
with as well as introducing them to some new parts of the Bible 
they may not have heard before.
	 Grade 4 has a strong focus on forgiveness and 
Salvation.  Grade 5 learns the path of the Israelites through 
Moses, Joshua, as well as people like David, Deborah and 
Gideon. It is so exciting to help Bible history come to life!! Both 
grades memorize a verse from the Bible each week. They love 
the Bible Verse Challenges we do each week where we play 
games to try to get those verses memorized, which is a great 
way to study and keep some of God’s Word tucked in their 
hearts! We also try to include other ways to see/hear God’s 
word by listening to music of various contemporary Christian 
artists as well as some videos. The students love to talk about 
the lyrics and are quick to come back and tell me when they 
have heard the songs somewhere else. I have heard on many 
occasion how these songs have lead to discussions at home. 
I love it!! In 5th grade, after we learn about a person in the 
Bible, read Bible passages, discuss, do book assignments, 
then we will compare to the beloved Veggie Tales version. For 
both grades, we try to inspire ways to spread God’s Word to 
others. They like to come up with ways to send encouragement 
to the younger elementary students, GCA staff, and, in some 
cases, the whole school. Both grades love to find ways to be 
encouragers…to help us all keep our eyes on Christ!! Something 
I pray they will do throughout  their time at GCA and beyond!!

					     - Mrs. Chetnik

Sixth Grade Bible class has been using a text called Route 66 
for several years. The goal is to travel from Genesis to Revelation 
throughout the whole school year, covering a brief overview of 
each of the 66 books in roughly a two- to three-day window. I 
think it’s beneficial to see the over-arching theme in Scripture 
throughout each and everyone of God’s inspired books: 
knowing it is always about His glorious praise through His Son’s 
ultimate sacrifice - the Messiah!! This message is continuously 
ex-pressed, observed, and sought after throughout the Bible. 
	 One of several activities we do in addition to the text 
is a Bible character sketch illustrating one particular Bible 
character--how he or she did or didn’t come to know the Lord 
personally--how he or she did or didn’t walk in obedience--how 
he or she viewed God‘s sovereign commanding place in their 
life--and how we NOW can glean from this experience to walk 
humbly and fear the Lord in reverence and respect.
	 Preparing students for the future outside of GCA is the 
ultimate expectation and to take the spiritual aspect of their 
lives is an even greater privilege and responsibility. Once again I 
believe seeing a uniform theme and message across the Bible: 
Yeshua, who is Jesus the Messiah, has been--is--and will always 
be the main character in the Scriptures! Additionally, they 
see the brokenness, the sinfulness, and the deception that 
historical Bible figures were a part of...and yet the Redemption 
and Restoration that God has always continuously offered!! 
This is in many ways similar to the story of each of our lives:



In Seventh Grade Bible Class, we use the first nineteen chapters of the book, 30 Days to Understanding the Bible by Max 
Anders.  The purpose of the book/class is to give the students a complete overview of the entire Bible.  We look at how 
the Bible is structured, all the major events, the major points of geography, and we also learn about many significant men 
and women.
	 The students memorize the different Eras – Creation, Patriarch, Exodus, Conquest, Judges, Kingdom, Exile, 
Return, Silence, Gospel, Church, and Missions, which gives them an understanding of the chronology of Bible events.  
Many students are familiar with several Bible stories.  The goal is to help them understand where all of these stories fit 
into the big picture of the Bible. Additionally, we do a lot of reading the Bible in class.  Many students are surprised to find 
that some of the facts they’ve seen in the Veggie Tales movies aren’t actually in the Bible.  
	 Lastly, we spend much time throughout the year lifting one another up in prayer, attending weekly Chapel services, 
sharing favorite Bible verses, discussing how to pray, learning how to lead a person to Christ, and discussing questions 
that the students bring up in class. 
	 I love having the opportunity to teach the Bible, and I especially enjoy getting to know the students on a more 
personal level.  I’ve had many of the students through the years in music class, but it is such a blessing to connect with 
them daily through prayer and Bible study.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.  Also, if there 
is a specific way I can pray for your child or your family, please let me know.
											           - Mrs. Mason

In Eighth Grade Bible Class, we seek  to acquaint students personally with 
Jesus, the Messiah of God as an academic curriculum and a devotional study. 
The Life of Christ presents both factual content and personal application 
materials.  
	 Students will complete this course with an introductory understanding 
of Christ’s identity, ministry, and doctrine through a series of 35 lessons 
focused on the Book of John.  Students also participate in group presentations, 
student-led devotions, chapel, small group study, memory verse work, verse 
application, and other various projects throughout the year. Teaching the Word 
has been one of the most rewarding and blessed experiences I have had as a 
teacher.  Seeing the students everyday of the week is an absolute JOY!
		                                                 - Mrs. Williams

A statement that we hear all the time is “The youth is the future of the church.”  Although this is true and accurate, it is only 
to an extent.  The youth is not only the future of the church, but they are the “church right now.”  That means, they have a 
role to play in the Kingdom of God at this very moment.  If we only say that the youth is “the future of the church”, then we 
have to ask ourselves, “When does the ‘future’ begin?” Is it after they graduate from high school? Is it after they complete 
a higher level of education, whether college or trade?  The answer is pretty broad.  The reality is, the youth are not just 
the future, but the present.  Even Jesus used children as examples to adults of what it looks like to enter the Kingdom of 
God (Matthew 18:3-4; Luke 18:16-17).  The primary purpose of High School Bible class at Granville Christian Academy, is 
not only to prepare students to be active members of God’s Kingdom in the future, but to equip them for how to be active 
participants in the Kingdom of God right now.  This is accomplished across the 9-12th grade curriculum.  
	 In High School Bible Class, freshmen are taught the foundations of faith such as, but not limited to, “What 
is Truth?”, “What is Real?” and “What is the Bible?”  Basic apologetics are introduced in the 9th grade curriculum.  
Sophomores focus on the Life of Christ, learning about His divinity, humanity, His Messiahship, and return, which leads 
into Spiritual Formation in how we are to grow in our relationship with Jesus and be imitators of Him.  The Juniors and 
Seniors are focused on core doctrines of the faith such as “Who is Jesus?”, “The Trinity”, and the “Bible as the Word of 
God.”  There are plenty of lessons, discussions, and in class activities that accompany what is taught in class.  The core 
of Bible class is allowing the Holy Spirit to reveal the truth of His Word and of Jesus Christ to the students and to empower 
them to live as the “Imago Dei” of God (image of God) as they walk in their calling of being the present, active members 
of God’s Kingdom.
		                                                                                                                         - Mr. Simpson

(continued) We, sinners by choice yet saved by grace, can be Overcomers, too, by the blood 
of the lamb and the word of our testimony in Him!
	 The six grade Bible class also has a weekly memory verse that parallels the book or the 
books we’ve been studying that week. How do you keep a young man pure according to 
God’s Word? By hiding God’s Word in our heart that we would not sin against him.

	         				      -- Pastor Gary Kirkpatrick



Elementary Chapel here at GCA has been 
broken into two teams: the first group consisting 
of kindergarten through second grade, and the 
second group consisting of third grade through 
fifth grade. Both groups meet in the fireside 
room on a weekly basis each Friday morning.
As the year began, we had Chapel from a zoom 
perspective--then we began Chapel from a large 
group perspective spread out in the worship 
center--and now we’re doing Chapel on a smaller 
scale in the fireside room. It has been good. 
Every aspect has offered new opportunities to 
engage in ways that were more creative and yet 
worshipful and Christ honoring!
	 Our weekly chapels follow an over-arching 
theme--we began the year with Bible heroes 
from the Old Testament and went through a 

series of Biblical characters from Genesis, Exodus, and First and Second Samuel. Now, here in the second half of the 
year, we’ve progressed over to the New Testament and are teaching from the Book of Acts, the disciples and followers 
of Christ in the early church, and how our Lord God empowered them 
with His Holy Spirit and sent them forth on Mission both to know 
Christ and to make him known! It’s been a great delight to work with 
the students using these particular texts. My favorite part of weekly 
Chapel is the students--the energy, the effort, and the conscientious 
respect they have toward the Word of God--Praise to the Lord Jesus
--and to Know they play a part in His overall plan (made in His image  
and designed for His glory--they are so precious)!!
	 It would be our desire that each and every student and 
accompanying teacher will have a PERSONAL RELATIONSHIP with 
Jesus Christ: Develop spiritually in the likeness of Christ -conforming 
to His Imagery; hiding the Word of God in their heart that they might 
not sin against Him; letting their identity be in a personal relationship 
with Jesus. 
	 We do have guests that come in for Chapel. One would be 
Pastor Dave Mason of the Heath Church of Christ. Pastor Dave comes 
in monthly to lead special worship and praise. Pastor Dave has 
been joining us in Chapel for well over ten years! It’s a great joy to 
partner with Pastor Dave, and the students love His enthusiasm, his 
encouragement, and his Christ-likeness greatly!!
	 Leading and being a part of elementary Chapel at GCA has 
always been one of my greatest delights and true privileges. I thank 
God for the chance to share His truth and to create an environment of 
genuine Love & Affirmation for our students. To see the excitement of 
His children worshiping together has always been a joy of my heart!!
									       
					         -- Pastor Gary Kirkpatrick



Family Groups is a class at GCA that is composed 
of ten to fourteen high school students who elect 
to participate as in-class instructors, mentors, 
and teachers for kindergarten through fifth grade 
students. We meet Tuesday through Friday as a 
class to prepare a lesson plan and template which 
they will teach in class among elementary students 
on the following Monday. One of the primary roles 
that family group high school students play is 
as a mentor. They get to know their elementary 
partners  quite well and on a first name basis. 
Spending weekly time in their classroom, they 
challenge the elementary students with a biblical 
message, a weekly memory verse, and with a 
weekly application of how God’s Word can impact 
their lives every day. Seeing these HS students 
execute and teach their weekly lesson has to be 
our favorite experience! Sharing prayer, reviewing 
lessons from previous weeks, hearing testimonies 
of students that have sought to apply God’s Word, 
and seeing the enlightenment in their engagement, 
and praying as they go and going as they pray is a 
true joy. Once again, we, as a high school class, 
select Scriptures that parallel our weekly Chapel 
messages. For example, if we’re teaching through 
the Bible heroes of the Old Testament, we will 
glean from that context how to devise a lesson 
plan of 30 minutes. These compliment our weekly 
Chapel messages with small group discussion and 
ultimate application. GCA has some of the best 
students in the world, and it’s an honor to walk 
alongside our high school students in family groups 
who feel called to lead their younger peers on the 
greatest journey of life--knowing Jesus personally!!

                                   -- Pastor Gary Kirkpatrick

Middle School and High School Chapel Chapel this year has been a journey 
through the book of Daniel. We begin with full group Chapel each week, then 
the following week we go into small groups to discuss what’s been taught. 
Chapel Small Groups provides a chance for the students to really dig deeper 
into the application of the Word. Daniel and his Hebrew companions were 
taken as teens to Babylon and forced to go through a re-education process. 
The Babylonians believed that if you can “change the way of thinking you 
can change the man.” Even though they faced many cultural challenges 
and threats, they refused to give in and Daniel 1 says he: resolved that 
he would not defile himself. Daniel wasn’t disrespectful or antagonistic, 
he simply lived faithfully and even in Daniel 6 it says that Daniel “became 
distinguished above all the other high officials...because an excellent spirit 
was in him.” Our latest Chapel focused on living by our values. If we say 
that we value something then that “something” should shape our decisions, 
our thoughts, and our goals. Our hope is that “something” is a “someone” 
namely, Jesus Christ. If our lives are lived by the values of Christ, then the 
decision to not bow down, the decision not to eat food offered to idols, our 
decision to keep praying even when it’s been outlawed is an easy one. This 
means for us in 2021 that we all the other pursuits we have with grades, 
sports, jobs, are all INFORMED by our faith, not inconvenienced by our faith. 
										        
						              -- Pastor Mark Elliott
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Additional Information
5/3  -  5/7- Teacher Appreciation Week
5/4 - AP Calculus Exam
5/5 - AP English Exam
5/7 - Anatomy & Physiology Virtual Field Trip
         Junior/Senior Prom
5/10 - 6:30 PM - Board Meeting
            6:30 PM - Athletic Boosters
5/12 - Welcome Wednesday for prospective families
5/13 - MS/HS Broadway Sings Concert
5/14 - Math Club Cedar Point Trip
5/15 - 5K Fun Race
5/17 - 5/19  - Senior Exams
5/18 - 2:00 PM - MS/HS Awards Assembly
5/19 - AP US History Exam
5/21 - 7:00 PM - Graduation
5/24 - 5/26 - MS/HS Exams
5/25 - 9:00 AM - Kindergarten Celebration
5/26 - Last Day of School (Half Day)
            K-5 Field Day 8:00AM-12:00PM
5/27 - Teacher Work Day

Varsity Baseball
5/3	 5:30 PM -- vs. Shekinah Christian -- Don Edwards Park - 429 Ohio St, Newark, OH 43055
5/6	 5:30 PM -- @ Delaware Christian -- 45 Belle Ave, Delaware OH, 43015
5/10	 5:30 PM -- @ Tree of Life -- Ridgeview Middle School - 4241 Rudy Rd, Columbus, OH 43214
5/11	 5:30 PM -- vs. Bishop Rosecrans -- Don Edwards Park - 429 Ohio St, Newark, OH 43055
5/15	 11:00 AM and 1:00 PM -- @ Danville -- 10 W. Rambo St. Danville, OH 43014
5/15	 Sectional Tournaments Begin 
5/17	 5:30 PM -- vs. Liberty Christian -- Don Edwards Park - 429 Ohio St, Newark, OH 43055

Varsity Softball
5/3	 5:30 PM -- vs. Shekinah Christian -- 1820 Newark-Granville Road, Granville, OH 43023
5/6	 5:30 PM -- @ Delaware Christian -- 45 Belle Ave, Delaware OH, 43015
5/8	 12:00 PM and 2:30 PM -- @ Liberty Union -- 500 W Washington St, Baltimore, OH 43105
5/8	 Sectional Tournaments Begin
5/10	 5:00 PM -- @ Tree of Life -- 935 Northridge Rd, Columbus, OH 43224

HS Track & Field
5/1	 TBA -- @ Millersport -- 11850 Lancaster St, Millersport, OH 43046
5/4	 4:30 PM -- @ Newark Catholic - Evans Athletic Complex - 948 Sharon Valley Rd, Newark, OH 43055
5/10	 5:30 PM -- MOCAL League Meet @ Worthington Christian - 1485 Lazelle Rd, Westerville, OH 43081
 
MS Track & Field
5/1	 TBA -- @ Millersport -- 11850 Lancaster St, Millersport, OH 43046 
5/3	 4:30 PM -- @ Liberty Union - 500 W Washington St, Baltimore, OH 43105
5/10	 5:30 PM -- MOCAL League Meet @ Worthington Christian - 1485 Lazelle Rd, Westerville, OH 43081


